## SECRETARY OF STATE'S OFFICE Herschler Building East Suites 100 & 101

Herschler Building East Suites 100 & 101 122 West 25th Street Cheyenne, WY 82002-0020

## For Immediate Release:

MEDIARELEASE

**Date:** May 2, 2023 **Contact:** Joe Rubino **Phone:** 307-777-5365

Email: Joe.Rubino1@wyo.gov

## Secretary Gray Initiates Formal Rulemaking Process to Take on ESG by Requiring Transparency

CHEYENNE, WY – On May 2, Wyoming Secretary of State Chuck Gray submitted a memorandum and proposed rules to Governor Mark Gordon, initiating the formal rulemaking process to require investment advisors, broker dealers, and securities agents to disclose to their clients when they are using their clients' funds to engage in environmental, social, and governance investment strategies. The Wyoming Secretary of State oversees the regulation of investment advisors, broker dealers, and securities agents, as well as ensures consumer protection.

"I am deeply disturbed by the negative impact ESG investing has on the people of Wyoming," Secretary Gray said. "ESG investments maliciously target Wyoming's core industries by divesting from its coal, natural gas, and agricultural sectors. Also, ESG investing harms those whose hard-earned money is being invested through investment strategies which do not consider the highest financial return. With an increasing trend of mutual funds and brokerage firms being pressured by woke politicians to offer investment products which employ ESG principles, we must take an active role to protect our state and consumers. Simply put, we cannot simply be 'ESG neutral."

"There's been a lot of talk about ESG, but the time for talk is over. We must take a stand against ESG. As the agency charged with regulating investment advisers, broker dealers, and securities agents, we must take an active role to ensure proper oversight over our securities industry by increasing transparency and disclosure. This is about consumer protection."

###